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NEWSLETTER – 16th May 2019 
 
Christian Aid Worship 

This morning Year 4 organised a “French 

Breakfast” inviting everyone into the Chapel to 

enjoy hot chocolate and a pastry for a £1 

donation.  This was followed by our Family 

Worship which was presented by our Year 4 

children highlighting the essential work of the 

Christian Aid charity.  With your help, they 

managed to raise £148.45.  Thank you once again 

for your support. 

 

Writer’s Award – Spring Term 
Listed below are the winners of the Writer’s 
award for the Spring Term.  These children were 
chosen by their Class Teacher for outstanding 
effort or achievement in Writing.   
 
Reception Alexandru 
 Alice 
Year 1 James 
 Kate 
Year 2 Macey 
 Ezekiel  
Year 3 Ryan 
 Fraser 
Year 4 Max 
 Timothy 
Year 5 Suleyman 
 Timothy 
Year 6 Esme 
 Mia 
 
Well done to you all. 
 
GDPR – Photographs 
In line with the General Data Protection 

Regulation (GDPR) which was introduced las 

year, we would like give clarify the way the 

school uses photographs of the children when 

taking part in an event or working in school.  

Please find attached a copy of the school 

statement for your information. 

Year 6 SATs 

On Monday 14th, for 4 days, our Year 6 children 
joined thousands of other children across the 
country to participate in SATs week. On behalf of 
all the staff, we want to thank them and their 
families for the extra hard work they put into this 
term and their attitude to the tests by attending 
SATs clubs and sharing a joke over breakfast in 
the dining hall.  This has been an incredibly 
successful week in terms of the children’s attitude 
and behaviour.  Thank you. 
 
Uniform 
When our children are out and about, the public 
often comment on, not only their behaviour, but 
how smart they look in their school uniforms.  We 
are very proud of this and appreciate that you 
observe our uniform policy.  However, can we ask 
that you do not send you child to school in 
trainers, ankle boots and canvas shoes, especially 
those with white soles.  Thank you for your 
support.  Our uniform expectations are attached.  
 
Attendance 

As the summer approaches we are receiving 

many requests regarding family holidays in term 

time.  All absences in term time are unauthorised, 

and any absences of 5 consecutive days will be 

referred to the local authority.  This referral can 

carry a fine for each parent, per child.   

As you will be aware, any absence at any time of 

year, impacts on your child’s progress and 

attainment.   

 
Things to Do 
Attached to this newsletter are flyers detailing 
some local events.  One is a Course for parents 
about Money Management and the other is details 
of Happy’s Circus who is coming to Whitehills 
Primary School on Wednesday 22nd and Thursday 
24th May.   
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Baby News 

Miss Jones is expecting a baby, due in late July 

and will be commencing maternity leave later in 

the term.  Mrs Campbell will be returning later in 

the term following her maternity leave and 

supporting classes across the school for the rest 

of the term.   
 

Holy Land Holiday for Church Of England 
School Pupils and Parents 
The Diocese of Peterborough are offering families 
with school age children the exciting opportunity 
of a lifetime to travel to the Holy Land next 
February, taking part in a family pilgrimage 
following in the footsteps of Jesus. If you are 
interested, please call into the office and collect a 
pamphlet produced by LightLine Pilgrimages 
giving full details of the price, date and an 
itinerary.   

Dates for the Diary 

May  

Thurs 23rd Musical Evening 

Fri 24th  Family Worship led by Class 1  

St Nicholas 

School Closes for Half Term  

June 

Mon 3rd Teacher Training Day 

Tues 4th School Opens 

Wed 5th Year 3 trip to the Muddy 

Education Centre 

Thurs 6th Pentecost Service at 9.15am 

Year 1 Trip to Rockingham Castle 

Fri 7th  NO FAMILY WORSHIP 

Mon 10th Bollywood Dance Workshop 

 2.30pm Parents welcome  

Fri 14th Fathers Day Worship led by 

Reception St Francis  

Safeguarding Workshop for 

Parents 

Open Morning until 10.15pm 

Mon 17th Key Stage 2 Sports Day – time tbc 

Tues 18th  Key Stage 1 Sports Day – time tbc 

  EYFS Sports Day – time tbc 

Thurs 20th   Reserve Sports Day 

Fri  21st Family Worship led by Class 4 

St Cuthbert 

 

 

June Cont;d ..  

Mon 24th  Year 6 Residential Week 

Fri 28th  Family Worship led by Class 2            

St Helena 

 Acrobatics and Circus Skills 

Workshop for Rec and Yr. 1 

 Year 6 return from Residential 

July 

Wed 3rd Piano Recital – 2.30pm  

Fri 5th Celebration Worship – 9a  

Mon 8th Year 6 Transfer Day 

Tues 9th Year 6 Transfer Day  

Thurs 11th Brass Performance – 2.30pm 

Tues 16th  Year 5 trip to Botanical Gardens  

Thurs 18th Year 6 Performance – 6.30pm 

Fri 19th NO FAMILY WORSHIP 

Tues 23rd Year 6 Leavers Party 

Wed 24th  Leavers Service – 2.15pm in 

Chapel  

School Closes for Summer Break
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Photography in School 
 

We regularly take photographs of the children attending our school as part of our public duty.  We 

may use these images in our school prospectus and in other printed publications that we produce.   

 

Photographs of the children are used for their learning experience and to show educational 

activities and achievements.  Photographs will be displayed in the school, in newsletters, on the 

school website and on social media.  We may also make video or webcam recordings for 

educational use. 

 

Occasionally the media will take photographs or film footage of a school profile event.  Pupils will 

often appear in these images. 

 

As a school we are aware that it is essential that photographs are taken and stored appropriately 

to safeguard the children in our care.  We take our duty of care towards our school community 

very seriously.  It is of our upmost importance. 

 

If you have any safeguarding concerns regarding personal images and information being 

displayed, please do contact the school so that we can respond appropriately. 

 

 

Mrs Dunstan 

Head Teacher  
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School Uniform  
 

 

Girls’ Uniform 
 Royal blue sweatshirt or cardigan (only available from school) 
 Dark grey skirt, pinafore dress, culottes or tailored (not fashion) trousers 
 Gold polo shirt (only available from school) 
 Summer uniform – royal blue and white check or striped dress 
 Plain royal blue baseball cap (optional) 
 Black shoes – not boots 
 Girls may wear white socks or thick black tights 

 
Girls’ Sportswear 

 Royal blue shorts 
 White T-shirt with blue edging or white Aertex type shirt 
 Royal blue football socks (KS2 only) 
 Long sleeved royal blue rugby shirts with white hoop (KS2 only) 
 Track suit (optional) (KS2 only) 
 Trainers or plimsolls 

 
Boys’ Uniform 

 Royal blue sweatshirt (only available from school) 
 Dark grey trousers (not black) 
 Gold polo shirt (only available from school) 
 Plain royal blue baseball cap (optional) 
 Black shoes – not boots 
 Dark socks 

 
Boys’ Sportswear 

 Royal blue shorts 
 White T-shirt with blue edging or white Aertex type shirt 
 Royal blue football socks (KS2 only) 
 Long sleeved royal blue rugby shirt, with white hoop  (KS2 only) 
 Track suit (optional) (KS2 only) 
 Trainers or plimsolls 

 

Earrings and any other body piercing, make-up, nail varnish, hair 
colouring or high profile haircuts are not acceptable whilst at  

All Saints CE Primary School 
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FAMILY FORTUNES 

New Family Learning course for parents/carers 

Starting Thursday 6th June for 4 sessions - 9.15-11.15 

am 

 
This course, developed by the Money Advice Service, covers: 

 

Budgeting 

Understanding ‘needs’ versus ‘wants 

Combatting pester power 

Accessing tools and resources to save money on essential 

family expenditure 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
To book your place contact Maxine Butt on 01604 210034 or email 

m.butt@northampton-academy.org 

Northampton Academy working in partnership with NCC 

Adult Learning Service 
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